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Alstonville High School - Organisation from 11th May 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As you are aware the Department of Education has indicated that from Week 3 students will be returning to school 1 day per 
week (in what they call phase 1). 
 
Social distancing is still expected and the finer details on how this will work particularly in classrooms is still being discussed. At 
this point, we can only have about 10 students per classroom.  
 
We intend having Year 12 and 11 (senior) students on site 2 days per week, and Year 7 -10 (junior) students on site 1 day per 
week. The arrangements will be as follows:- 
 
Monday –  Year 12  
  Year 7 – 10 students whose Surname starts with A – D 
 
Tuesday - Year 11 
  Year 7 – 10 students whose Surname starts with E – K 
 
Wednesday -  Students of essential workers only. 
 
Thursday -  Year 12 
  Year 7 – 10 students whose Surname starts with L – R 
 
Friday -  Year 11 
  Year 7 – 10 students whose Surname starts with S – Z 
 
The reasoning behind Year 7 to 10 being split across surnames is to help families with multiple students, so they attend on the 
same day. 
 
Seniors will have six 50 minute lessons per day (this ensures each line/subject is taught). The expectation is that students will 
be on site in class on their allocated days, as this will be how content will be delivered. (No zoom lessons.) We are still 
discussing how/when extension classes will operate. 
 
Juniors whether at school or home will still receive their units of work for each subject as online learning modules and when at 
school will be supervised by staff each day. Junior students will be required to bring technology or hard copies of their work to 
school each day. If using their own device they will need to have downloaded it onto the device as they may not have WIFI 
access. 
 
Further details will be sent as we get closer to the return date. 
 
Regards 
 
John Parker 
Deputy Principal 
 


